Minutes of High Kelling Table Tennis Club (HKTTC) AGM

Venue: Village Hall		Date: 8th July 2022

1. David Carter expressed condolences for the death of David Buckley. A collection will be made on Monday and Friday next week. The proceeds will, at the request of Debbie Buckley, be donated to a cancer charity. 
2. Debbie Buckley announced that the funeral will be held at 2 o’clock on Wednesday 20th July at Cromer crematorium.
3. David Carter expressed thanks to Peter Offord for his role as Secretary and Treasurer, Peter Pazda and David Jackson for regularly setting up the tables and John Kellas-Kelly for lending a hand when needed.
4. David Carter announced that these minutes will be posted on the club’s section of the village website.
Action: David Carter to post minutes on the website.
5. David Carter thanked Steven Sonsino for his coaching sessions.
6. David Carter suggested a tournament be held in September to be named the David Buckley Cup.
Action: David Carter to confirm dates and details.
7. Peter Offord presented the accounts that were duly approved.
8. Peter Offord announced that although the club is solvent our current expenditure exceeds our income due to too few members attending sessions and the increase in cost of refreshments. It was also noted that the club hopes to buy a new replacement table which will cost at least £400. After some discussion it was agreed that the playing session fee should be increased to £3 and all members shall be required to provide a contribution to club funds of £10 to be viewed as a subscription for this season which ends on 31st March 2023. It was further agreed that a subscription of £10 shall be required at the start of next season which, by definition, begins on 1st April 2023 ending on 31st March 2024.
Action: Peter Offord to raise playing fee to £3 with immediate effect.
Action: Peter Offord to ask all members to a pay £10 subscription for this season which ends on 31st March 2023.
9. David Carter was re-elected as Chairman.
10. Peter Offord was re-elected as Secretary/Treasurer.
11. All agreed that the current system of refreshments should continue but more plain biscuits be available.


